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Knights of Columbus  

All Saints Council 11402 

Dunwoody, Georgia 

 (Established July 4th, 1994) 

         “Opere et Veritate”   1 John  3,18 

Brothers, 

 

By now you’ve heard that our 2009 Lenten Fish Fry 

broke all records for meals served (6,713 total)  

 

The most amazing thing was that we seem to do it 

so effortlessly. Maybe after 15 years, we have now 

become a well-oiled machine. Thanks for making it  

look so easy. I know it’s not. 

 

Our April 25th Fish Fry Workers Appreciation 

Party served over 120 folks (workers and spouses) 

that included for the first  t ime the Women’s Guild 

volunteers that served desserts to top off our meals. 

 

Our membership continues its steady rise toward 

the magic 300 member number. We added five at 

our 1st degree on March 31st (story inside) and will 

add still others on May 12th and 

also June 9th—before the end of 

fraternal year 2008-2009 on June 

30th. As a result , we already had to 

purchase a dozen new chairs for 

our McGivney Hall. 

 

Even better, our new insurance 

field agent, John Knight (story in-

side) is busy signing up additional 

insurance members needed to 

make us a Double Star Council 

for an amazing third straight year. 

It gets more difficult every year.  

An ever-rising 10% membership increase is       

required. Georgia is in a neck-to-neck fight with 

Alberta for the most new members for the year. 

 

Our “Big Onion,” John Buchholz, again ordered   

another 18-wheeler with 2,000 ten-pound bags of  

Vidalia onions to distribute among seven KofC area 

councils for our second-biggest annual fundraiser. 

As usual, our guys and ladies sold our consignment 

of 480 bags with no difficulty. Thanks to all the 

folks that worked the weekend Masses. 

 

This year for the very first  t ime, a regional soap box 

derby race is being held on our doorstep May 30th. 

This wonderful national youth event is a natural for 

the Knights. We are jumping in boldly. 

We allotted $500 to purchase our first  reusable race 

car and our next newsletter will show some of the 

fun that the young kids and our very old kids had at 

this event, that is sure to grow into a major yearly 

happening like the Dunwoody 4th of July Parade. 

 

Our next important event is the 60th Ordination 

Anniversary Party for our own chaplain, Monsignor 

Kiernan on May 2nd.  Please make every effort to 

attend the Saturday 5 PM celebration Mass. We’ll 

have a major presence with altar acolytes and a 

large honor guard. A grand outdoor party akin to 

the annual Hoedown will follow. The Council will 

again man the adult beverage concession. 

 

Wear your badges to the Mass and also to the party 

afterward. McGivney Hall will be open for public 

use and this is a wonderful t ime to recruit 

new members and publicize our council. 

 

We lost a very wonderful brother last month. 

Sir Knight Bill Lehman lost his bout with 

cancer and went to his eternal reward. As a 

fourth degree brother, his name will now be 

engraved on a chalice to be presented to a 

newly-ordained priest — the Order’s special 

gift  of perpetual daily Mass remembrance. 

 

It was our privilege to give him a very 

memorable wake and funeral with 15 honor 

guards, an acolyte team in full tuxedos, and a 

rotating team of sentries around his coffin at 

the viewing. We should all be honored so well. 

 

His widow, Mary Ann, said that the non-Catholics 

in attendance had never seen anything like it  and 

were “mesmerized.” We will miss Bill’s always 

smiling face at the chamber door checking all our 

membership cards and rosaries. 

 

Every time we lose a Brother, we are well reminded 

to “remember to live (well) and (yet)  remember 

our mortality”— said succinctly in Latin — 

“Memento vivere et memento mori.” 
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  2005 2006 2007 2008 2009 

increase 

               

Knights Only 136 144 103 128 215 87 

Ash Wednesday 469 543 578 638 746 108 

Friday 1 614 623 710 717 814 97 

Friday 2 748 918 937 872 1,004 132 

Friday 3 778 617 1,032 945 1,050 105 

Friday 4 854 987 953 1,003 1,030 27 

Friday 5 753 931 918 904 875 -29 

Friday 6 

762 858 926 952 979 27 

Totals 

5,114 5,621 6,157 6,159 6,713 554 

(increase)   9.91% 9.54% 0.03% 9.00%   

Lenten Fish Fry 2009 Smashes All Records 

 

 

 

+ 

 

This picture tells the story. Our So-

cial Hall was filled with diners at 

every individual event and the meals 

increased for every event except one 

over last year’s record pace. 

 

We served over 1,000 meals three 

times this year and came within an 

eyelash at our last fry. The 554 meal 

increase over last year represent ed a 

9% increase in any economy where 

everything else was declining.  

 

We have our work cut out next year 

to continue these increases. 

New Brothers from March 31st Exemplification 

Jon Peterson Tom Hamilton 

        Matt Allen       Jerry Cicero 

On March 31st, McGivney Hall was the scene of the addition of 25 new brothers to the Order. All Saints welcomed 5 (Brother 

Bill Giles is not pictured here.)  St. Brigid welcomed 17, St. Marguerite welcomed 2,  and Atlanta 660 welcomed 1 new brother. 

We are pleased to help other councils expand their memberships at our venue.  
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Vidalia Onions -- Another 480 Bags Quickly Sold 

Upcoming Exemplification Schedule 

1st Degree—Tuesday May 12th—at All Saints McGivney Hall at 7:30 PM (candidates 6:45 PM). Pictures will be taken. Coat and ties 

  please. Prorated yearly $40 dues will be $25,  registration fee ($25) and cost of a badge ($8) to be paid at ceremony. 

1st Degree—Saturday  May 23rd—at St. Brigid Corbett Hall at 10 AM (candidates 9 AM). Pictures will be taken. Coats and ties  

  please. Any cost reimbursed to members upon submission of a request to Financial Secretary. 

3rd Degree—Saturday June 6th—at The church of the Good Shepherd in Cumming at 10 AM (candidates 9 AM). Pictures will be  

                              taken. Coats and ties please. Lunch usually served with modest cost for candidates and observers. Our council  

                              reimburses candidate costs. Just show up with 2nd degree membership card and rosary.  

4th Degree—mid-October— date and place have not yet been set. Full tuxedo required. Last year’s cost was $70 per candidate  (that  

  included one banquet ticket) and $25 extra per each additional banquet ticket. Assembly badge is $10. Costs may vary. 

By John Buchholz, “The Big Onion”: 

“Thanks to nearly 70 volunteer Knights, several spouses, and teenagers sell ing at all the Masses the weekend of April 25/26, 

our Council SOLD OUT of our supply of 480 ten-pound bags of "fresh from the farm" Vidalia Onions. This time we sold the 

final 30 bags at the 6 PM Mass, most before the Mass had started.     

  

Blessed by great weather, many volunteer Knights and supportive All Saints parishioners, we held another successful Onion 

sale.  All together, our Council coordinated the delivery and sale of 2000 ten-pound bags divided up by 7 Councils.  Our  

council sold the top amount among this group of Councils. 

 

 A special THANKS to all our Council members who BOUGHT a bag or two of the onions.  We couldn't have SOLD OUT with-

out your assi stance.  Also, a special ATTABOY to Brother Ed Krise who allows us to use his Courier South warehouse to    

receive the onions and assist in the redistribute to the participating Councils.  

 

This Big Onion praises the enthusiasm of the selling team and recognizes several "Iron Men" Knights for sell ing at nearly ALL 

the Masses - Tom Burleigh, Frank Callan, Wiley Maloof, Sean O'Neil and Dave Webster. 

 

Now, its time to relax and smell the Onions as they cook on the grill or become delicious Onion Soup - until NEXT YEAR!” 
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Eight New Fourth Degree Brothers on 4/25/09 
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John Cahill 

 

had to leave early 

before group  

picture was taken 

Euse (EZ) Durah  

 

had to leave early before 

group picture was taken 

Wiley Maloof (in regalia) is flanked 

by Bob Fiscella, Joshua Fleck,  

Richard (Doc) Malone,  

Dean Trantow, BJ Van Gundy,  

and Richard Ducote. 

Chris Trantow — New 

2nd 3rd Degree Brother 

Chris made his 2nd degree on April 15th and 

then went right back for his 3rd on April 18th. 

Both degrees were held at Atlanta 660 Council. 

He’s only one step behind dad, Dean, above. 

  Our New Insurance Field  

  Agent is a Knight—No, Really 

When Brother John Jedlicka was   

promoted to General Agent for all of 

Georgia, he lost no time in finding an 

excellent backfill for his previous  

position. He will now be busy setting 

up the new Jedlicka Agency. 

 

John A. Knight III is an experienced 

financial advisor and brings a great 

reputation and loads of energy to his 

new position. (He must now resign 

his officer post.) He has already been 

busy contacting brothers in his area.  

Besides All Saints, he will oversee  

the insurance needs of  St. Thomas 

More and St. Peter Chanel Councils. 

 

Only about a fourth of our Council 

brothers are insurance members. This 

is surprising, since the Order’s annuities are paying 4.5% in a rather    

depressed economy. Knight funds have lost nearly no value in the recent 

market slide—great praise indeed for conservative investing strategy. 

 

Many brothers are not aware of the wonderful available “ long term care” 

policies that are so crucial to financial estate planning. You can become 

an insurance member by purchasing a $100 annuity and adding money at 

your own pace while receiving very attractive interest rates. The knights 

were founded to protect families from financial calamity. Talk to John. 
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Continuing Charitable & Benevolent Efforts 

Our council benevolence continued at the April Business Meeting and during the entire month: 

 A motion was passed to donate $500 to Monsignor Kiernan’s burse for his 60th anniversary of ordination. 

 A motion was passed to join the local Soap Box Derby with the purchase of a race car kit  or $500. The event was viewed as 

a wonderful youth event that we should sponsor this year and every year in the future. 

 Council acolyte teams continued serving parish funerals and other special occasions. 

 Several Sir Knights of our council volunteered their t ime for several Honor Guard events this month. 

Archbishop Gregory at All Saints Confirmation 

Atlanta Archbishop Wilton Gregory was an awfully good sport and one tough 

cookie when he wheeled into the All Saints parking lot with a bad right leg. 

 

This picture from the March 25 Dunwoody Crier was worth 1,000 words. He had 

torn an Achilles tendon playing racquet ball, but that didn’t stop him administering 

the Sacrament of Confirmation to about 80 young adults at the usual t ime of the 

scheduled ceremony. 

 

Before the ceremony he was seen engaged with our own Benny Mastrogiovanni 

conversing in perfect fluent Italian. 

 

He was at his entertaining best asking questions to each of the confimati at the  altar 

as they came forward to receive their oil and blessing. Each young adult had chosen 

a saint whose life they would emulate and Archbishop Gregory seemed to be well 

aware of each saint’s life story and quizzed the youngsters about them. 

 

About a dozen members of our Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly were there in full 

regalia to add color to the ceremony in the packed church.  

 

We are always honored when the Archbishop comes to our parish, and we always 

appreciate the respect and honor he always pays to the Knights of Columbus. 

 

An Eagle Scout Teaches Kids About Recycling 

Eagle Scout Mike Hayes, a parishioner of All Saints Parish, 

has instituted a recycling project at All Saints within our 

pre-school ministry classrooms. 

 

Scout Hayes, shown below, is actually a member of the 

nearby St. Luke Presbyterian Troop 764, but his family 

belongs to All Saints. 

 

He conceived of a project to teach young children of the 

importance of recycling paper, cans, and plastic to help the 

environment.  

 

Our pre-school director, Hope Long, gave him a good deal 

of direction and encouragement to complete the project. 

She also alerted the All Saints Knights that the project was 

going on and suggested that Mike request some funds to 

help defray his personal costs of procuring nine recycling 

bins to be located around our school area. 

 

Since we are not ones to refuse a worthy Eagle Scout     

project, we immediately voted to extend him a hand with a 

$250 donation. The parents of the pre-schoolers agreed to 

take the filled contents of the bins to a recycling center. 

 

Check out the excited faces of the kids. It looks as if the 

country just produced a healthy batch of ardent recyclers. 

Our Council was glad to become a part of this endeavor. 

We can’t say “no” to an Eagle Scout. Thanks, Mike. 
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First Holy Communion –an Honor Guard Specialty 

One thousand people jammed the All 

Saints Church on Saturday, April 25th, 

to see 105 youngsters receive their 

First  Holy Communion. 

 

It was a joyous affair with parents, 

grandparents, and all other relatives 

jockeying to take pictures from every 

conceivable angle. 

 

The Father Charles J. Watters Assem-

bly was there with an honor guard of 

16 men in full regalia—representing 

St. Brigid, St. Andrew, and All Saints 

Parishes. 

 

Monsignor Kiernan officiated with 

assistance from Father McCormick, 

Archbishop John F. Donoghue, and 

our own Brother, Deacon Ray Egan. 

 

A reception with the obligatory group 

photo shot was held after the ceremony 

in the Social Hall. 

 

Thanks for all the participation by the 

Assembly Honor Guard. While this 

ceremony was being held, eight more 

of our brothers were attending the 

Fourth Degree Exemplification across 

town. We hope that they will join the 

honor guard at some future time also. 
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Soap Box Derby News 

 

 

Requiescat in Pace 

Our decision to sponsor a race car in 

the local Soap Box Derby Race on 

May 30th has started coalescing. 

 

Race crew chief Joe Fuentes has been 

assembling the car kit  base using the 

descriptive 50-page manual. The car 

shell just arrived from the detailers 

looking mighty sharp. If looks could 

win, we’re on our way to Akron, OH. 

 

At the last All Saints Pack 434 Cub 

Scout Meeting, an excited Spencer 

Woolson, 10,  had his name picked 

out of a hat to be our council driver. 

 

Now if we can get our Georgia Tech 

engineers to grease the wheels, figure 

out the weight distribution, and then 

reduce the drag factor, Our new “Red 

Knight” can win this thing. 

 

We’ll be selling hot dogs in our big 

cooker this year at the race, and we 

hope to even make some money. 

This Fall we return to the wonderful Simpsonwood Retreat Center venue for our annual   

weekend retreat. The facilit ies are unmatched and the prices are reasonable. A single room will 

probably cost $129, while a double will cost $95.  Cost includes 5 meals and a snack.  The 

Center is conveniently located in Norcross on Jones Bridge Circle. 

 

This year we have invited the Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly to join us and have upped the 

number of rooms to accommodate 40 attendees. We are currently in negotiation for a retreat 

master and are evaluating various topics of interest to knights. The schedule will be a full day 

Saturday and half day Sunday. A Saturday night vigil Mass will fulfill the Sunday obligation. 

Columbus Day Knights of  

Columbus Golf Tournament 

We’ve made an executive decision to brand our yearly golf tournament with a name that  is 

a natural for us. Since mid-October is a great t ime for a tournament, and Columbus Day is 

held then, we’ll do it  every year on Columbus Day. That way, nobody will have to wonder 

when it’s being held. This year Columbus Day is celebrated on Monday, October 12th. 

 

The beautiful Horseshoe Bend Country Club will again be the venue. Our cooker will be 

there as usual, and a silent auction will again follow dinner. Details will be available soon. 

7 

Simpsonwood Retreat on Aug. 22/23 
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May Wedding Anniversaries (cont.) 

 Date                                                            Years 

 

 19th   Joe & Evelyn Wittman                53 

  30th  Gerry & Vickey Schaefer            49 

  18th  John & Karleen Buchholz            46 

  20th  Tom & Ann Marie  Kelly             31 

    9th   Jerry & Susan Cicero                 29 

  30th   James & Kathy Erdy                  29 

  30th   Joerg & Heidi Grau                    21 

  20th   Mark & Kitty Moots                  20 

  25th   Jim & Theresa Scandle               18 

  31st   Matt & Elisabeth Allen               17 

 23rd   Glenn & Leslie  Gray                   17 

 23rd   Chris & Milla Callison                11 

  30th   Pat & Tricia Casey                      10     

   6th    Kevin & Samantha Murray         9 

May Birthdays             (date) 

Rob Conners                    2nd 

Eric Martin                      2nd 

Mack Smith                     2nd 

Adam Drost                     3rd 

Scott Earley                     3rd 

Ron Housenet                  7th 

Guy Stryker                     7th 

Bill Barry                        11th 

Fred Schlitt                     11th 

David Richardson          13th 

Joerg Grau                     16th 

Dave Moeller                  16th 

Mark Moots                   16th 

Bill Allen                         17th 

Ken Boerman                 17th 

Our Council Birthdays, Anniversaries, Intentions 

   

Ora Pro Nobis 

                                          Daily Prayers for Friends and Loved Ones: 

       Bill Allen’s wife, Tisha 

       Joe Cavallaro’s sister, Carol Reither 

       Ron Collins’ daughter-in-law, Marianna Collins  

       Greg Crnkovich’s mother, Delores Crn kovich 

       Larry Cullen’s brother-in-law, Bob Nold 

       Sal De Pace’s widow, JoAnn DePace                                         

       Pat Fahey’s wife, Jackie     

       John Francis’ daughter, Liz Francis                                                  

       Fred Frerich’s wife, Eileen  

       Joey Fuentes’ brother-in-law, Jim Butcher     

       Bob Heald’s wife, Alice 

       Lou Hlad’s sister, Veronica Hlad 

       Ed Krise’s daughter, Kerri  Ray 

       Jim Miranda’s family friend, Allison Sinaldi 

       Wiley Maloof’s brother, George Maloof 

       Benny Mastrogiovanni’s daughter-in-law, Holly  

       Paul Mudge’s brother, Daniel 

       Don Myers’ sister, Juanita Edwards 

       Ed Pierson’s wife, Norma, and daughter, Patti Imler 

       Sam Portis’ sister-in-law, Kate Sullivan 

       Scott Quady’s father 

       Jim Rainsford’s brother, Billy                                        

       Tom Simon’s brother,  Jack  & sister-in-law, Mary Beth  

       Ernie Spencer’s daughter, wife & brother-in-law                            

       Ralph Stinson’s wife, Mary Jane  

    B.J. Van Gundy’s grandfather, Bud, and grandmother 

    Stanley Wasowski’s son-in-law, Pat 

    Frank Welter’s wife, Margaret                    

    Mike Will’s and Ron Collins’ good friend, Keith Schuler  

Your constant prayers are requested for our beloved deceased 

 William (Bill) Lehman, 79, Brother in our Council and Sir Knight in our Assembly passed away shortly 

after a diagnosis of cancer. His wife Mary Ann is well loved as a friend of the council. 

     Pearl Luckert, wife of Brother Bill Luckert passed away after a long bout with breast cancer. 

     Mike Marcucci, 46, brother-in-law of Tom Sheeran passed away of a sudden heart attack in  

                                 Guatemala leaving a wife and 2 children. His mother and two sisters live here. 

     Kevin Barry, 67, brother of Bill Barry passed away aft er an 11 year bout with cancer. Bill lives in Florida. 

24  Previous Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 

Robert L. Morell             4/29/2008     John P. Stojka            7/21/2005     Joseph A. Miller             12/2/2002 

Gordon G. Hurt                 3/3/2008     Paul G. Horan              6/2/2005     James R. Fraser              9/21/2002 

John A. O’Shea             1/27/2008     Edwin L. Woerner     5/21/2005     Kenneth E. Smith             6/2/2000 

Thomas  M. Scherrer       4/10/2007    Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.  1/13/ 2005    Elias M. Mualem              3/27/2000 

 Richard Steiner             3/17/2006     James J. McCabe      10/22/2004    John W. Lynch III        12/15/1999 

 Sal De Pace                    1/16/2006     Robert J. Lescher      5/17/ 2003     Ronald S. Kurtzer           12/12/1999 

 Anthony C. Ardagna  12/28/2005     Brad M. Scranton   5/14/2003     Kenneth C. McIntosh      11/25/1998 

 Jerome E. Travers        7/29/2005      Phillip A. Haluska   12/18/2002    William J. Batdorf          3/23/1998 

Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in Bold Blue 

Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers: 

 

Jack Klapka 

Bill O’Brien 

Guy Stryker 

John Nuzzulo 

 

Ailing Brothers Extended Prayers                        

 

Kirby Baden 

Mark Balmes   

Walter Bieszak 

Matt Dewhurst 

Fred Dyer 

George Lentz 

Mike Klimshuk 

John Lynch, Jr. 

Mike Manning 

Bob Missert 

Dave Moeller 

Bob Mohalley 

William O’Connor 

John Paul 

Ed Pavlik   

 

Our Seminarians 

Brian Baker 

Adam Blatt 

Matt Dalrymple 

May Birthdays (cont.)        (date)   

Mario Commito                     17th 

Bob Bodell                              20th 

Bernie Boehnlein                   20th 

Hank Schoeler                       22nd 

Jerry Howley                         23rd 

Ray Turcotte                         23rd 

Mark Yanta                           25th 

Marion Maloof                      29th 

Dean Trantow                        29th 

Ed Trainor                             31st 
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If you miss one of our CallingPost voicemails,  dial  1-800-925-7443 to hear it again. 

Then enter a 10-digit Public Group ID (PGID) to identify the sending organization. 

 

  All Saints Council 11402’s PGID is                      128-432-9444  (do not enter dashes).  

  Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly PGID is           173-099-2132. 

  Watters Color Corps (Honor Guard) PGID is   166-310-9097.     

    Council Photo Journal at   http://KofC11402.shutterfly.com 

Cemetery Cleanup/Oktoberfest/ Altar Server Outing/ Summer Retreat/Youth 

Cookout/Sullivan Center Mural/Elaine Clark Workday/Memorial Day Cookout 

Watters Assembly Photo Journal at  http://watters.shutterfly.com 

 New Officer Installation/   Eucharistic Congress Honor Guard/  USO  Troop   

Greeting/ Fr. Kevin Peet Army Commissioning/ Founder’s Day Ball 

Never miss a  

message again. 

     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 

Grand Knight     Lou Hlad  770-394-6327        louhlad@bellsouth.net 

Deputy Grand Knight   Dennis Caniglia 770-908-0484        adennisc@bellsouth.net 

Chancellor                              Frank Callan  770-668-9755     fvcallan@aol.com 

Chaplain    Rev. Msgr. Kiernan 770-393-3255     monsignor@allsaintscatholicchurch.org 

Advocate    Harvey Moskowitz 404-881-0544     moskh@bellsouth.net       

Warden                Joe Fuentes                  770-350-0355        skierjoey@hotmail.com 

Recorder    Ed Trainor  770-396-7053      ejtrainor@aol.com 

Financial Secretary   Gert Kampfer  770-698-8269      kofc11402@bellsouth.net 

Treasurer    Joe Cavallaro  770-936-8718        cavallaj@bellsouth.net 

Lecturer    Mike Will  770-446-7674     mwill@ramgroup.net 

 

Inside Guards    Edgar Pierson (lead)   770-390-0043        ednorma@comcast.net        

                 Jack Klapka  770-395-9513        jfkatlanta@aol.com 

     Don Myers  770-394-5192        dmyers2@aol.com 

      

Outside Guards   open  (lead)       

                 Gene Gannon              770-797-3925         gene.gannon@prudential.com 

                                                     Bill  Schmitz                  770-451-6113         schmitz .bill@gmail.com 

 

Trustee Three-Year Term         Greg Crnkovich 770-390-0480     greg_c@bellsouth.net 

Trustee Two-Year Term     Andy Diaz                    770-668-9019        adiaz@mindspring.com 

Trustee One-Year Term  Sean O’Neill  770-804-1001        seanpatrickoneill@yahoo.com 

 

District 13 Deputy    Guy Stryker  770-475-1288        guystryker1@comcast.net 

Insurance Field Agent   John Knight        770-936-0465        johnaknight@bellsouth.net 

 

 

Activity Directors 

Acolytes    Dave Moeller  770-394-5085     gandgmole@aol.com 

Church     Al Garofalo  770-441-1215        algarofalo@comcast.net        

Community     Bob Fiscella  770-395-7101        bobfiscella@comcast.net 

Council     Pat Fahey        770-447-8605     patrickfahey@bellsouth.net 

Family Life     Don Myers  770-394-5192        dmyers2@aol.com 

Membership                               Frank Callan  770-668-9755     fvcallan@aol.com 

Vocations    Jim Mammoser 770-451-1753     xmammoser@inbox.com 

Youth      Mark  Moots    770-734-9670     markmoots@gmail.com 

     Joe Kane  770-394-0910     josephkane@bellsouth.net 

Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan        770-394-5643       dekeray@aol.com 

                     

Communications & Feedback 

Website  Editor /Database  Gert Kampfer  770-698-8269      kofc11402@bellsouth.net 

Newsletter Editor/Publicity  Lou Hlad  770-394-6327     louhlad@bellsouth.net 

Parish Pastoral Board Rep       Andy Diaz                     770-668-9019       adiaz@mindspring.com 

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.Org) 
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Knights of Columbus  

All Saints Council 11402 

2443 Mount Vernon Road 

Dunwoody, GA.  30338-3099 

May Mtg 

6 PM Officers 

7 PM Rosary 

7:30 MTG 

4th Degree  

Assembly Mtg 

St. Andrew 

6:30 social 

7:30 meeting 

If you receive this newsletter by US mail and  

can receive an email instead, please  notify us 

at  kofc11402@bellsouth.net in order to save 

the Council 42 (soon 44) cents in postage. 

 

Stamp 

here 

Label  

here 

 

 

  

Eucharistic 

Adoration 

Eucharistic 

Adoration 

Council Badge 

Recognition  

6 PM Mass 

May 2009 

Eucharistic 

Adoration 

1st Degree 

St. Brigid 

Corbett  Hall  

10 AM 

Eucharistic 

Adoration 

Monsignor 

Kiernan 60th 

Ordination 

Mass 5 PM 

3 First  

Communions 

St. Brigid 

9/11:30/2 PM 

Honor Guard 

Boy Scout  

Pancake 

Breakfast 

8—Noon 

1st Degree 

McGivney 

7:30 PM 

Georgia State Convention 

Jekyll Island 

Hlad/Crnkovich/Stryker/

Jedlicka/Knight 

 

Georgia State 

Convention 

St. Andrew 

First Holy Com-

munion 10 AM 

Honor Guard 

May 

2nd 


